HCPC 4.7.08 MINUTES. REVISED. 
ATTENDANCE: 
(KPAA:) Paul Sorenson; 

(KPEA:)  Nancy Courtright, Mike Druce, Bruce Rife--ABSENT, Terri Zopf-Schoessler; 

(KPESA:) Carl Locke--ABSENT, Betty Miller, Patty Rich--outgoing chairperson, Dennis Spindler--newly appointed KPESA committee member; 

(Plan Administrator:) Tim Peterson--ABSENT, (CFO:) Melody Douglas--ABSENT; 

(AlaskaUSA Benefits Account Executive:) Bruce Gale;

And (Employee Benefits Manager:) Stacey Gorder. 

QUORUM PRESENT.

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order 2:04 PM by Patty in the Skyview High School conference room.

APPROVE AGENDA: Approved unanimously.

APPROVE MARCH MEETING'S MINUTES: Approved unanimously. Copies of the revised 3.10.08 minutes will be resent via email to committee members. 

FINANCIAL REPORTS: (Stacey) Financial information supplied by CFO Melody Douglas and distributed by Stacey via email indicates the amount contributed per district employee is $165 per month; the district contributes $815 per month; total contributions equal $980 per month, which reflects last month's decision to increase the co-pay amounts. Cost per employee through March averaged $997.32 per employee per month for this fiscal year, which, according to the report, leaves a current shortfall of -$17.32 per employee per month. The district's spreadsheet now includes a box which recaps the monthly variance between monies collected and amounts paid out per employee per month: 

· September, 2007: - $47.84

· October, 2007: $13.34

· November, 2007: - $54.27

· December, 2007: - $32.01

· January, 2008: - $24.77

· February, 2008: - $66.14

· March, 2008: - $17.32

The Health Reserve fund continues to have a balance of $21.29 per employee per month. Monies from the "Juneau clause" at an estimated $67.99 per employee are still pending.

SPREADSHEET ERROR: Patty mentioned the spreadsheet has an error in listing the fiscal year 2009 Contract Employee Amount (from the negotiated agreement) at $135 per employee per month; it should be $125. 

JUNEAU CLAUSE MONIES: When questions were asked regarding the source of the "Juneau clause" monies, Patty explained that per the negotiated agreement, 10% of any "new" funding from the state--and there is some disagreement about exactly what qualifies as new funding--must be set aside to cover health cost expenses and is referred to as the Juneau clause. Any monies not used will be placed in the health reserve, and this negotiated agreement is in effect for this year and next. 

INCREASE IN THE HEALTH RESERVE: Tim and Melody would like to see the health reserve amount increase to $2 million. While this is a prudent plan, this increase would require substantial increases in either the co-pay amounts, substantial decreases in monies paid out, an additional source of health care funding, or a combination of these and other cost-sharing or cost-shifting measures. Committee members did agree, however, that it would be best if any savings were placed in the health reserve and not distributed as one-time payments to plan members. 

APPEALS AND INQUIRIES: None.

SCHOOL DISTRICT WELLNESS UPDATE: (Stacey) Stacey reports that 425 / 1123 or 37.8% of the eligible employees have registered for the district's dental "Brighten Your Smile" wellness program for the month of April. Questions about where the funding for this program were sent to Melody Douglas via Stacey; Stacey, however, did assure committee members that the money does not come from the health reserve monies.

OLD BUSINESS: None. 

NEW BUSINESS:

--New KPESA member: Dennis Spindler was introduced as the new HCPC member to replace Patty Rich who is retiring at the end of the school year. 

--Hard copies of the health plan booklet: The discussion continued about providing two copies  of the health plan booklet to each site. The issue of keeping a hard copy updated is still an issue. Stacey and Tim have provided a poster that lists how and where to locate this information online, and members discussed whether having both hard copies and online copies available would be feasible. No consensus was reached, and the issue will be further discussed at regional KPEA and KPESA meetings. 

--Election of a new chairperson: Stacey mentioned that Tim Peterson is interested in chairing this committee. Some discussion ensued about whether the Plan Administrator can serve in this capacity according to the by-laws. When none of the current committee members agreed to accept the post of chairperson, the election was tabled by a unanimous vote until next month.

ADDITIONS: The issue of communicating health plan coverage changes was discussed. Stacey Gorder will report approved changes to Bruce Gale who will notify RBMS.

ADJOURN: 3:30 PM. 

NEXT MEETING: Monday, May 12, 2008 at 2 PM. Location TBA.

ADDENDUM. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS FROM MELODY DOUGLAS: Several questions about financial issues were sent to Melody Douglas via Stacey. Melody replied promptly and asked that committee members get the following information via email:

Do you know when KPBSD should be receiving the Juneau Clause money for this year?
There will be one last budget revision for FY08 to record the final OASIS revenue. The actual "Juneau" clause amount will be adjusted at that time. In keeping with past practice, the "Juneau clause" amount will be factored into the final health care calculation for the year after June 30. Any unused amount will be credited to the Health Reserve Account for future use by the Health Care Cost Committee. The HCPC will be provided with the calculation information.
Do you have an estimate of what next year's Juneau clause money will be?
Not at this time. Once the FY09 budget is finalized pending the adjournment of the Alaska Legislature, I can calculate the estimated amount. I'm not thinking it will be a significant amount, however. The foundation funding for FY09 basically took the funding outside the formula in FY08 and moved inside the formula for FY09 so the net increase, if any (we have an decline in enrollment projected for FY09) will be minimal.
On the financial report Patty said, according to the negotiated agreement, the employee contribution for FY09 should be $125 not $135.
Patty is correct; the amount should be $125. I spot-checked several previous reports for this year and they reflected $135. I’ve made the change for the next report.
Respectfully submitted,

Terri Zopf-Schoessler

HCPC secretary

